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Dear students of the Faculty of Mechanical Engineering, 

with the last evening mail - which is just one week ago - there seem to have been some 
problems in the dispatch, so here comes another one, which contains the information 
from last week for safety reasons, as well as some new points, which might be 
important... 

And so, for now, the important notes from last time, supplemented in some places by 
new information: 

• The registration for the exams runs until 22.01.2023!
• Yesterday, in the event "Ingenieure exzellenten Rufs", there was once again

something about the examination process, which has just landed in the Podacst
Studiendekan on Air (https://spoti.fi/3rM07Tf).

• Registering for the exams also means that this time many of you will have to register
via Selma for the first time - if you have any problems, please contact the exams
office directly. Only there you can be helped!

• Very important - and I can get rid of the tip here right away - is the fact that the
registration at Selma is multi-level: First you have to register in the module and
then register for the exam in the corresponding course. Please only register for the
modules in which you really want to take exams, or in which there really is an exam in
this semester! Example: In the first semester the course on construction - there is the
examination only in the summer! So do not register now (or if already done -
deregister again)!!! In detail you can read it all again here: https://tud.link/zoav.

• On the subject of examinations, there is one more important note: Due to the
discontinuation of normal sick leave at the beginning of the year, a doctor's certificate
is now always required in the event of withdrawal from an examination due to
illness. Information on the certificate (https://tud.link/q9pf) and the form
(https://tud.link/c1nw) for a corresponding cancellation can be found under the links
provided. 
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At the end of this mail there is a completely different topic from another area of my 
responsibilities ;-): The Dresden University Sports Center is currently looking for course 
instructors for many sports for the summer semester. So if you are really good in a sport, 
maybe even have a trainer's license, you should get in touch with the respective person in 
charge of the sport at the DHSZ. Details can also be found here: https://tud.link/cpwzpwz. 

That's it for today - the corresponding podcast is about to go online at 
https://spoti.fi/3rM07Tf on Spotify and on Castbox via https://bit.ly/Studiendekan-On-
AIR_castbox.  

And now: have a nice weekend  

Yours 

 
           Stefan Odenbach  
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